
Third Sunday of Lent                              March 23, 2025

 

PLEASE NOTE: Beginning this 
weekend, we are reviewing our 
procedure for receiving Holy 
Communion: 

Approach reverently – Walk forward 
with a spirit of prayer and reverence, 
recognizing the sacredness of the 
moment. 

Make a bow of reverence – Before 
receiving the Eucharist, bow as a sign 
of respect for the Real Presence of 
Christ. 

IF YOU CHOSE TO RECEIVE 
COMMUNION ON THE TONGUE: 
Stand still with a steady posture, 
keeping your hands folded. Open your 
mouth wide enough, and extend your 
tongue so the priest or minister can 
place the Host smoothly and 
reverently.  

IF YOU CHOSE TO RECEIVE 
COMMUNION IN THE HAND: Place 
one hand flat over the other, forming a 
throne to receive the Host. If you are 
right-handed, place your left hand on 
top; if left-handed, place your right 
hand on top. Consume the Host 
immediately – Take the Host with your 
lower hand and place it in your mouth 
without stepping to the side. Do not 
walk away before consuming the Host 
first. 

Receive the Host with faith – When 
the minister says, "The Body of Christ," 
respond clearly, "Amen," as a 
profession of belief. 

Return to your pew in prayer – After 
receiving, return to your seat and 

spend time in silent prayer, thanking 
God for the gift of the Eucharist. 

HOLY HOUR after the 6pm Mass 
Tuesday until 7:30pm in St. Lawrence 
Church. Sign up in the vestibule. 
Whether you sign up or not, everyone 
is welcome to come spend time with 
Christ in the Blessed Sacrament. 

COLLECTION: Thank you for your 
gifts to our parish. Collections for last 
weekend were $3044, which included 
$450 Capital Fund Drive, $20 Utilities, 
$55 Mass Stipends, $450 Religious Ed, 
and $2069 Regular Collection.  Online 
donations were $851.32. Thank you for 
your generosity! 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following 
students who will be Confirmed on 
Thursday, March 27th at Immaculate 
Conception in Leavenworth: Blaine 
Ernzen, Liv Fletchall, Sam Funk, 
Matthija Gonzales, Claire Heim, 
Alahana Martin, Pearl Miller, and 
Cooper Potter. Please pray for them as 
they take this life changing step in their 
Catholic faith. 

FUND RAISING EVENT Join us for a 
fun fundraiser and silent auction to 
support Sherry Kreutzer of Easton 
Cafe, who recently suffered a heart 
attack. Her restaurant is at the heart of 
our community, and she’s cooked for 

us all—now it’s our turn to give back! 
Gather with your neighbors for a great 
cause and show your love and support. 
Great food and sweets for everyone. 
All proceeds will go directly toward her 
recovery, so let’s come together to 
help! Saturday, March 29th, 4pm-8pm, 
St. Lawrence Parish Hall, Easton.  

ST. JOSEPH’S FISH & SHRIMP 
DINNER: Come dine with us Fridays 
during Lent (in Nortonville), now 
through April 11th, 5 to 7 pm.  
Fried/Baked Fish, Fried Shrimp, 
Vegetables/Salads, Choice of Dessert.  
$15 Adults, $5 Ages 4-10, Free Ages 
0-3. Please join us! 

FISH FRY:  Xavier Catholic 
School, 541 Muncie Rd. Leavenworth, 
will host a fish fry sponsored by 
Knights of Columbus Council 900. 
Dates: Mar 14, 28, Apr 4, 11 from 
5:00-7:00 p.m. Dine-in or carry-outs will 
be available. There will be fried cod, 
baked tilapia, fried shrimp, baked 
potato and much more. Cost is: $14 for 
adults, $6 for children 6-12; free for 
ages 5 and younger.  

THE ENDERLE-BOGENRIFE 
SCHOLARSHIP: Mary Rose Enderle and 
Richard Bogenrife have established a 
scholarship for Catholic students living in 
Leavenworth and Wyandotte Counties 
that plan on attending a trade or 
vocational school. Most trade and 

MASSES THIS WEEK: 
Sat, Mar. 22, 5:00 pm, SJV 

  For the People of the Parish 

Sun, Mar. 23, 9:00 am, STL 

  Dr. and Mrs. Charles Biew 

and family   

Tues, Mar. 25, 6:00 pm, STL 

   Tim Williams   

Thurs, Mar. 27, 6:00 pm, SJV 

  For the Intention of the Celebrant 

Fri, Mar. 28, 6:45 am, STL, MASS 

  For the Intention of the Celebrant 

Fri, Mar. 28, 7:00 pm, SJV, 

  STATIONS OF THE CROSS 

Sat, Mar. 29, 5:00 pm, SJV 

  Lydia and Ruth Heintzelman 

Sun, Mar. 30, 9:00 am, STL 

  For the People of the Parish 

 

LITURGICAL 

ROLES: 

Reader: Extraordinary 

Minister of Holy 

Communion: 

3/22/25 Vince Eimer Vince Eimer 

3/23/25 Confirmation 
Class Sue Griffee 

3/29/25 Julia Cummings Sharon Wagner 

3/30/25 Ted Staver Ted Staver 

 



vocational programs are available 
through community and technical 
colleges. The scholarship award is for 
tuition up to $5,000.00. To request a 
scholarship application please email 
Dave Hernandez at 
landofoz1239@sunflower.com or call 
913-369-2718. Scholarship application 
deadline is May 1, 2025. 

HOLY WEEK SILENT RETREAT: WALK 
IN NEWNESS OF LIFE will be held at 
Christ’s Peace House of Prayer, Friday, 
April 11th at 5:30pm – Sunday, April 
13th at 4:30pm. Prepare for Holy Week 
with a silent retreat centered on the 
Passion, Death, and Resurrection of 
Christ through the lens of the Catechism 
of the Catholic Church. To attend, fill out 
the Individual Retreat Form at 

ChristsPeace.com or call 913.773.8255. 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE 
ENCOUNTER EXPERIENCE:  
Visit www.wwme.org for more 
information. For questions contact us 
at greaterkc.wwme@gmail.com or call 
816-286-4557. Upcoming dates: 
March 28-30th, KCK; June 13-15th, 
KCK; Aug 8-10th, KCK. 

FINDING BEAUTY IN THE MARGINS:  
Tuesday, May 27, 4 p.m.– Saturday, 
June 1, noon, Marillac Retreat Center. 
This is a 5-day preached retreat. 
Register by May 17. Register here: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIp
QLScIOnB9TKunM491jn6dTZaOz_TNsv-
N2Jx4Z9d1JTj4PfcdEg/viewform?pli=1 

ANONYMOUS GROUP. If you have a 
willingness to stop drinking and/or 
using drugs, you have help and 
support. 12-Step Anonymous meetings 
have begun at Easton’s United 

Methodist Church 7pm on Wednesday 
evenings. Contact 913-683-2271 for 
more information. 

XAVIER - NOW ENROLLING for 
Fall! We offer enrollment for Pre-K 
through 8th grade. Contact us today for 
more information! 913-682-3135 
www.leavenworthcatholicschools.org 

ENCOUNTER CITY-WIDE HEALING 
SERVICES: Are you in need of prayer for 
physical healing - chronic conditions, 
broken bones, pain, cancer? Encounter 
School of Ministry is hosting two 
upcoming healing services. We have an 
expectation and faith for Jesus to work 
physical healing miracles on these nights. 
The night will consist of a time of worship, 
gospel presentation on healing, corporate 
prayer for healing, and individual prayer 
for healing. We encourage anyone in 
need of physical healing to come as well 
as anyone wanting to encounter 
manifestations of God’s presence. This is 
an open event - no cost or 
registration.  Jesus still heals today and 
desires to demonstrate the truth of the 
Gospel through healing. 
March 30 - St. Pius X Catholic Church in 
Mission, KS at 2 pm 
June 8 - St. Patrick Catholic Church in 
Kansas City, KS at 6 pm 

BCYO MARCH 29 UNDERGROUND, 
featuring Tyler Revak! March 29th, at 
5pm in the John Paul II Student Center 
begins with a pizza party for all 
participants.  All high school students are 
invited to attend an amazing keynote, 
candlelit Adoration with Confessions 
available, and a candlelit Vigil Mass. If 
you plan to bring a group, register at 
https://www.benedictine.edu/faith-
life/outreach/underground 

BULLETIN ITEMS: Contact Kim Sachse, 
913-775-0690 Or Email 
Sjslparish@Gmail.com. Mass intentions 
may be scheduled with Kim as well.   MUST 
SUBMIT BY 9 pm TUES FOR INCLUSION. 

PRAYER LIST: If you would like to have a 
name added or removed from our prayer list, 
please contact Kim Sachse. Our Parish Prayer 
Ministers invite you to join them in praying for 
the following:  Phil Bell, Vicki Bradford, 
Gretchen Brewster, Steve Bromell, Joe Brose, 
Judy Brose, Dave Brown, Delcie & Charles 
Brunk, Jennifer Brushwood, Carl Davidson, 
Courtney Davis, George Dean, Carolyn 
DeMaranville, Gail DeMaranville-Zule, Vince 
Eimer, Tina Farr, Tom Flack, Helen Frazier, 
Glen Goodland, Alan Halstead, Henry 
Hancock, Patti Harris, Robert Hecke, Marly 
Heim, Jim Heintzelman, Melanie Herken, Jon 
Highfill, Trista Highfill, Elaine Hund, Mark 
Hund, Alison Ito, Michael Jones, Tyonna 
Jones, Phillip Leon, Kelly Long, Joyce Lowe, 
Shauna Marshall, Juanita McDermont, Mary 
Meinert, Jeni Mettelstedt, Karl Morrison, 
Charles Mullins, Don Navinsky, Leslie 
Navinsky, Lonnie Dean Phillips Jr., Mary 
Piche, Betty Pierron, Danny Roemer, Jesse 
Salinas, Mary Beth Schrader, Maggie 
Schwartz, Mary Shelley, Tanner 
Siebenmorgen, Julie Simonis, Chrissy Stewart, 
Matt Stewart, Koste Stonyte, Hugh Talley, 
David Uhlrich, Vickie Welch, Pat Wilson, and 
David Zule. 

PRAYER LIST FOR OUR SOLDIERS: ARMY: 
PFC Tristen Baker, CPT Daniel Broaddus, Pvt. 
David Crook, SGT Colby Seifert, William 
Stradley. AIRFORCE: E-4 Robert W. Herken, 
TSGT AScott Loecher, E-3 Connor Schuler, 
A1C Noah Tattershall. NAVY:  Dennis Budasz 
Jr., Sterling Curry, YNSC (SS) Kevin Lansing. 
MARINE CORPS: Drake Budasz, Wyatt 
DeMaranville. 

 

  
Our Sunday Funny:  

 
 

 
 
 



 


